
1 
 

 

 

Parishes of St. Saviour’s Harden and St. Matthew’s Wilsden 
IN THE BENEFICE OF HARDEN AND WILSDEN, CULLINGWORTH AND DENHOLME 

 

Newsletter for 13th September 2020 Trinity 13 
 
 

Services Today  
 

9.30am 

Online: Jesus for All service on Zoom run by Denholme Shared Church 

St Matthew’s, Wilsden: Service of Morning Worship 

St John’s, Cullingworth: Service of Holy Communion 

 

11.15am 

Online: Family Service on Zoom 

 Zoom link: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89105329682?pwd=ZldVS1BrT1RQc05oc1ZJNE4xeHV1UT09 

St Saviour’s, Harden: Service of Morning Worship 

Denholme Shared Church: Service of Holy Communion 

 

6.00pm on Facebook: Book of Common Prayer Evensong  
 

This Sunday we will be live streaming the Morning Worship service from 

Wilsden onto our Benefice Facebook Page, you can watch live or later! 
 

In the current situation we are asking that you let us know if you would like to 

come to the services held at the churches. This means that we can ensure 

sufficient places for everyone within the physical distancing guidance. Please 

request a place by contacting Helen 07788 848830: beneficehwcd@gmail.com 

 
The “Rule of Six” which comes into force on Monday does not apply to our 
church services and personal prayer. 
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Monday to Friday on Facebook: 

8am Morning Prayer 5pm Evening Prayer 9pm Night 

Prayer 

Join the growing numbers who are praying with us each day. 

Readings, psalms and prayers, with a little bit of Bible explanation too. If you’re 

late you can still watch on replay too. 

 

Thursday Prayers 

Do come along to join in. Just follow this link on Thursday at 11am: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83952757402?pwd=eEYrRGFkL3g1dzJLeUcvSDJueTlZdz09 

 

Follow our Benefice Facebook Page. Search for: 

“Harden, Wilsden, Cullingworth, Denholme Benefice” 
 

              Not on Facebook? – Not a Problem! 

   You can see our livestreamed services by going to our church webpages: 

                  www.stsavioursharden.org.uk    or   www.stmatthewswilsden.org.uk 

   and you will be able to see all that we are doing on Facebook there. 

 
Wilsden Church will be open for personal prayer on Wednesday for an hour from 2.00pm. 

Harden Church will be open for personal prayer on Wednesday for an hour from 2.30pm.  

 

The 100 Club  
The current 100 Club year is set to end with the annual draw on September 27th, after 
which Michael will retire from organising and running it. 
It would be really sad if we lost this great activity. Everything is in place for someone to take 
it on and Michael is very happy to show them the ropes.   
However, so far, no-one has offered to take on the running of the club so it looks like the 
next draw at the end of September will be the final one, if you’d like to find out what is 
involved with this role, please do give Michael a ring. 
Michael will let members know the up to date position after this month's draw, together 
with instructions as to when those members who pay monthly should cancel their standing 
orders with their bank.                                                       Michael Richardson (01535 272540) 

 

QUIZ NIGHT ON WEDNESDAY! 

Congratulations to Pauline & Bernard who won Wednesday’s Benefice quiz set by 

Brenda Wilkinson from Harden. The next quiz will be on Wednesday 

16 September at 7pm, when Suzy will be setting the questions. The Zoom link is: 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85098439672?pwd=QnVyTTBlNGJ0d3JBV1o4TDNZWGhhUT09 
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Benefice Quiet Day 
Mavis is going to lead a Benefice Quiet Day on Saturday 19 September from 1.30pm to 
4.30pm. 
If you have never done something like this before, then this will be the perfect opportunity 
to give it a go! If you have done lots before, then do join in and enjoy what will be a great 
blessing. 
It would be helpful if you could book in to the event by contacting Helen on 07788 848830, 
or by email: beneficehwcd@gmail.com 
The afternoon will be divided into three sessions 

1.30pm: Session One - Introduction & Winter 
2.30pm: Session Two - Springtime  
3.30pm: Session Three - Summer and Autumn & Closing Worship 

Session material will be available in paper format or you can watch Mavis on Facebook at 
each of the above times for the three sessions. 
The event is free so do be part of it! 
 

News from The Haytons - Judy and Tony Caunt were on Holiday in a cottage in Embleton, 
Northumberland for a week ending on Friday 4th September. 
On their return they arranged to meet up with Jean and Richard Hayton who moved up to 
Blyth some six years ago. 
They have a lovely home in the town which is tastefully decorated and Jean has created a 
magnificent garden laid out in a series of sections each with an individual theme and at 
varying levels. Jean has invested in lots of bedding plants with an arch half way down the 
garden festooned with weeping willow, through the arch one is led to a sunken area with a 
table and chairs where on sunny days this would be a fine sun trap. 
Jean and Richard send their very best wishes to one and all and wish to be remembered. 

 

We have been overwhelmed by the continued generous contributions in people’s giving.   

THANK YOU! 
Donations or regular giving may be done by sending your gift to: 

Account name Sort Code Account Number 

St Saviour’s Church Harden PCC 05-02-42 32488873 

Parish of St Matthews, Wilsden 40-23-05 42128918 

Please include your name as a reference or we will be unable to thank you. 

We are wholly dependent on your generosity. 

 
Prayer Chains at St. Matthew’s and St. Saviour’s.  

St. Matthew’s: Margaret Harrison 272305.  
(Reserve is Dorothy 01274 497898) 
St. Saviour’s:  June Thompson   273787.   
(Reserve is Hazel 274234) 

Please pray for:   Beatrice Waddington, Malcolm and Di Halliday 
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Prayers for the week beginning Sunday 13th September 

Because of print deadlines this prayer diary cannot respond quickly to breaking news. In addition to the 

suggested topics, please keep in prayer national and international events as you learn of them. 

Sun 13-Sep 

Pray for couples whose banns have been read in our churches over 

the past few weeks and for happy and memorable wedding days even 

if not quite as they have originally planned. 

Mon 14-Sep 
Pray for young people in our parishes who are about to start further 

education, some of them away from home for the first time. 

Tue 15-Sep 
Pray for those who use social networking sites and that this valuable 

means of contact is not spoilt by inappropriate messages. 

Wed 16-Sep 
CMS ask for prayer for a mission partner in Peru, running a 

rehabilitation centre for children and adults with disabilities. 

Thu 17-Sep 

The Leprosy Mission asks for prayer for its Vice Presidents and 

Ambassadors as they share leprosy stories in their spheres of 

influence. 

Fri 18-Sep 

Pray for national and local political leaders and the specialists who 

advise them and for responsible behaviour throughout the country to 

help to reduce the threat of infection. 

Sat 19-Sep Pray for Mavis and all who take part in the Benefice Quiet Day. 

 

Please give contributions for the next newsletter to Pauline - Tel: 01535 273814 

email: pstern155@gmail.com  (and copy to David Haigh:  david@dshaigh.uk and to Helen Ludkin) 

Copy Deadline: 12.00h on the TUESDAY before publication 

Please note we can only mention people, by name, in the newsletter with their consent. 

 

Websites: www.stmatthewswilsden.org.uk www.stsavioursharden.org.uk 

Team Rector Revd Richard Burge richard.burge@leeds.anglican.org 

 01535 273758 and for urgent calls: 07484275887 

Team Vicar Revd Suzy McCarter 

01535 270687 

suzanne_mccarter@msn.com  

Associate Priest Revd Liz Moy 

01535 645991 

zilyom@btinternet.com  

Parish Administrator Helen Ludkin 

07788848830 

beneficehwcd@gmail.com  

Churchwardens St Matthew’s – Clive Allsop 01535 523693 

 St Saviour’s – Malcolm Jones 01535 272649 

 St Saviour’s – Chris Bendle 07903 713018 

 

Clergy Days Off: Liz – Monday & Thursday, Suzy – Tuesday, Richard – Saturday 


